

Horse Pen Run Ad Hoc
Committee Meeting
March 13, 2019
Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M.

In attendance were; Carlos Garcia, Steve Le Hew, Rob Heckman, Benu Bhargava, Robert Giesbach, Aaron Emery, Debi Holbrook, Tony Palm and David Barrie

No absent members:

Resident participation: Susan Sims gave the Committee a presentation on her request to have a Bat Monitoring Project. The Committee voted unanimously to approve this request. Bob volunteered to assist with the funding of equipment and Tony volunteered an Ipad for this project.

There was further discussion on the repairing the bridge for HPR. The Committee decided to delay a vote on this and Steve volunteered to review the existing trail and report to the Committee at the next meeting his findings involving- the bridge, put up signs "Use at your own risk" for the existing portion of the trail and/or have the residents use an existing pathway that abuts the trail.

A lively discussion about replacement of the Trekker was the next discussion item. The Committee decided to delay a vote on this until 2020. We do not have sufficient funds to make a purchase of a replacement vehicle. The Committee indicated they prefer a new vehicle and a Kubota, which could be used by PMP in the winter months for snow removal in CountrySide.

Until the HPR trails "dry out" no activities are planned until April. In April we project some branch and tree cutting on the trails and the replacement of ribbons on all trails

In discussion with Mike (PMP) this morning, he will work on the Trekker to make it available for our use.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:01 P.M.